STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING
September 23, 2017
The Annual meeting of the Stagecoach Townhouse Association (STA.) was called to order by Chris Wadopian,  President  at 9:05A.M. at the South Routt Community Center in Oak Creek.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT
Chris Wadopian, Kermit Witherbee, Josh Cook
MANAGEMENT REPRESENTATION
Sue Hochreiter, Hans Hochreiter, Jeff Erickson

ROLL CALL
Chris welcomed all owners for attending the meeting.   Eleven (11) owners were present in person one (1) owner was represented by proxy.   Quorum was established.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the annual meeting 2016 on the website.    

· Motion:   Bill Kamm moved to approve minutes as written.  Greg Kernoahan 2nd.  All in favor. 
PRESIDENTS REPORT

Chris Wadopian, unit 806, representing 805 as well introduced the board members, Josh, Kermit, Jeff Erickson and Hans & Sue, Double H Mangement. He thanks all the owners for coming to the meeting. He reminded everyone to check out the website www.stahoa.com.  Meetings, minutes, documents are all posted there. Last year the board sent out request for bids for trash. WM of Colorado contract was renewed. They offered  a set monthly fee plus one free 40 yd roll off for members in the spring or fall. The board has a due diligence to manage contracts, trash, lawn maintenance, snow removal, management. The board also knows how much that can be done to keep improving STA.
MANAGER’S REPORT
Sue reported that the last year was without any major surprises.  The board meets almost every other month at Sotheby’s conference room. She thanked Josh Cook for his help with this. The conference room allows for conference calling and disability access.  Our job as association managers is to be the liaison for many entities

· Realtors- Direct them to the website that provides the documents they need.  In the last year STA had 6 sales ranging in price from $175,000 to $233,000. The whole Stagecoach developed area experienced increased sales activity.
· Insurance-Our premium dropped by $12,000 due to State Farm policy that requires them to give explanations to their clients as to why their premium increased. They found that many of their clients were never given these explanations and therefore refunded the increase over the last few years. State Farm has written a letter that is on the website that explains association coverage and what you as an owner need for your unit.
· Owners-We helped facility any building capital improvement projects such as bat mitigation , roofs. Also 2  buildings increased their building funds. One went from $10/mth to $50/mth and another was working on increasing their building fund  to meet future bldg. improvements. Increasing from $50/mth to $100/mth.
· Legal and board-One owner with the help of a local attorney had a question as to the involvement of the association as it pertains to maintenance and structural repairs on a building. Our association attorney, Weiss & Van Scoyk successfully communicated with one letter the proper interpretation of the OUMA’s. No further action was taken

· A few new items

· Accounts Receivable-quite low and more owners have taken advantage of the early payment credit. Payments postmarked by the 26th of the month will get a $10 early payment credit on your next invoice if you pay the current balance owed.
· New PO Box 881732 Steamboat Springs CO 80488

· WM contract was renewed for 3 years with a set monthly fee of $1100.00

· Recycling is possible for an additional $150/mth for a 16yd dumpster, one pick up a month. $75 for a 2nd dumpster

· New bank-Board has opened a new account with Alpine Bank. They wanted to support a local bank with excellent customer service. They  are quite friendly to HOA’s. We’re still have a Wells Fargo account too.

· Smoking issue- an owner had problems with tenants next door smoking on the decks and smoke coming back into his unit with the windows open in the summer. The owner reported this to Environmental Agency here. We received a letter from the agency that all smokers must be 20ft from a building when smoking outdoors.
Comments from members 1) asked to have WM replace some dumpsters-they’re very difficult to handle 2) Camera is up in dumpster area, previous one was stolen 3) owners want rolloff October 4th weekend placed at the storage lot. A reminder to owners that the access to the rolloff is a huge hinged door in the back of the bin. Recycling voted down at this time. Storage lot-it was reported that 3 propane tanks were stolen. Owners store items at your own risk. Owners asked about increasing the fee to use the storage lot space. Hans explained this has come up in the past. STA is a non for profit entity and by charging more fees or monthly rents on the storage lot would make it a for profit entity. Double H will check past minutes for this issue.

Maintenance

Jeff reported:
 

· All  utilities up to the water meter and electric meter are the association’s to repair. After the meter, owners responsibility.. In the past there were weekly frozen water lines. Since putting in boxes around the water lines there haven’t been any frozen pipes. 

· Typically Jeff replaces 33% of heat tapes when he winterizes. Buildings 6, 7, 8 & 10 don’t require heat tape as they are on concrete slabs.

· Lights-exterior-wiring is old equipment. Lights are monitored weekly. Bldgs 6 & 9 have solar lighting. Idea is great but if there’s snow on the lights and/or there’s no sunlight they can’t get recharged. When they are recharged lights are only good for 8-9 hours. We may have to keep with regular electrical power.  Bldg 9 has a ground fault that Jeff must check out. 
· Stair-association is responsible for detached stairs at every building. Jeff has tightened many.  Bldg 1 needs a replacement board on the landing of the staircase. Chris asked Jeff to keep the board informed of any bad stairs.

· Parking lots/pothoes-Jeff will get road base to fill in the potholes as he does yearly. 15yrs ago the association brought in a grader to clean up the lots. Most of the “g” lots in the association are the parking lots. Therefore, it takes all 6 owners in the corresponding building to sign off on allowing the grader to fix the lot.
·  He is full time at Morrison Creek Water. He asked members to call his landline at 736-1126 with any problems they may have in maintenance. He picks up  the messages during the day.
· Dead trees- Jeff cut down about 20-30 trees in the last year. Some were too close to the building or indanger of falling towards the building. Owners are welcome to cut up deadwood on the ground for fire wood. However, they must contact Jeff , 736-1126, before they do this so that he can show areas that this is allowed. 
FINANCIALS
Hans presented the financials for 10 months as of July 31, 2017. Accounts receivable are quite low. Hans continued outlining the operating expenses. Hans presented the 2017-2018 Budget.   Copies can be obtained through Double H Mgmt .

BUDGET

Hans presented the 2017-2018 year. He explained that the board decreased the dues by $8 due to reduced insurance premium and legal.   
· Motion:  Bill Kamm moved to approve the Budget.  Creg Bohrer 2nd.  All approve.
OPEN DISCUSSION from Floor
·  Bill Kamm would like to explore the possibility of our trash area be in the storage lot.
· Margaret Bruellman asked about deck improvements coming to the board for approval.  It was explained that any exterior changes made to the building must go through the process of approval from the owners of the building and the Board.
·  Greg asked about the legal issue of rim joists/foundations and what was the legal conclusion. He asked the Board to have the attorney  summarize  his findings for the owners.
· Building Fund procedure-Margaret O’Donnel asked for this to be placed on the website. Board asked to table discussion until the next meeting.
Board of Directors Elections

Two- 3 yr terms ending 2020.. Paul Jonathans told Double H he was willing to continue to serve.  Greg Kernohan, 305 volunteered for the position. Members unanimously elected Greg and Paul to the board.

· Greg Kernohan-1-3yr position ending 2020.

· Paul Jonathans-1-3 yr position ending 2020

Meeting adjourned 11:15am.
Next Board meeting is Wednesday, December 6th, 2017, 5:15pm at Sotheby’s

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter
Double H Mgmt

